
 
 

Notices under National Electricity Law 
The Australian Energy Market Commission (AEMC) gives notice under the 
National Electricity Law (NEL) of the following matters. 

• Under section 107, the period of time for the making of the final determination on the draft 
National Electricity Amendment (Integration of NEM Metrology Requirements) Rule 2007 
has been extended to 21 February 2008. 

• Under sections 102 and 103, the making of the National Electricity Amendment (Process 
for Region Change) Rule 2007 No.11 and corresponding final determination. Rule No.11
will commence on 1 July 2008. 

• Under sections 102 and 103, the making of the National Electricity Amendment 
(Registration of Foreign Based Persons and Corporations as Trader Class Participants) 
Rule 2007 No.10 and corresponding final determination. Rule No.10 will commence 
operation on 1 January 2008. 

• Under section 95, the AEMC is inviting written submissions and comments on the following 
Rule change proposals. 

o The Victorian Minister for Energy and Resources has requested the making of the 
proposed National Electricity Amendment (Victorian Jurisdictional Derogation 
(Advanced Metering Infrastructure Roll Out)) Rule 2007. The proposal is seeking a 
derogation from certain requirements in the National Electricity Rules to implement 
the roll out of advanced metering. Submissions must be received no later than 15 
February 2008.  

o The Electricity Transmission Network Owners Forum has requested the making of 
the proposed National Electricity Amendment (Regulatory Test Thresholds and 
Information Disclosure on Network Replacements) Rule 2007. The proposal relates 
to the augmentation asset thresholds under the Regulatory Test and the information 
disclosure requirements for network replacements. Submissions must be received 
no later than 15 February 2008.  

o EnergyAustralia has requested the making of the proposed National Electricity 
Amendment (Compensation Arrangements Under Administered Pricing) Rule 2007.
The proposal relates to the compensation arrangements in relation to the 
application of an administered price, VoLL or a market floor price. Submissions must 
be received no later than 22 February 2008. 

Submissions should be forwarded to submissions@aemc.gov.au Submissions should be 
submitted where practicable, in accordance with the AEMC’s Guidelines for making written 
submissions on Rule change proposals. The AEMC publishes all submissions on its website 
subject to a claim of confidentiality. 
Further details on the above matters are available on the AEMC’s website www.aemc.gov.au
All documents in relation to the above matters are published on the AEMC’s website and are 
available for inspection at the offices of the AEMC.   
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